## Martinez, Mia

From: Kim Settle

**Sent:** Monday, May 17, 2021 2:57 PM

To: ClerkoftheBoard

**Subject:** statement to the board in regards to vaccine passports

As a veteran, I am deeply saddened that we have come to a place in history where in the USA we are even having this discussion

This current experimental medical procedure, that is being asked of people in order to be a part of society again, HAS NOT been approved by the FDA. It has only been given Emergency Use Authorization (EUA) under the PREP act. Therefore, under this classification, anyone that agrees to take this experiment accepts all liability. The vaccine company, employer, private companies, schools are NOT liable. The individual alone accepts any and all liability.

The CDC continues to say that this experiment is safe and effective, but no medical intervention, procedure, or medication is completely safe and effective. There is always a risk. Read the inserts. Even by their own admission, this is only effective for 95% of the population (although there is debate on this still, please see BMJ editorial by Peter Doshi Jan 2, 2021). Medical decisions are to be made by the individual, not by the government or by private companies.

As of April 23, 2021, VARES reported the number of deaths from this experiment is 3,544, with 118,902 adverse reactions, 12,618 of which were serious. Doctors in Lubbock gave testimony in Texas about seeing young adults, 18/19 with severe neurological issues after being given this experiment. Therefore, it is a false conclusion to say that this medical treatment safe and effective.

Under the 14th Amendment, we have the right to equal protection of the law and our freedoms are not contingent on whether we decide to be a part of this ongoing experiment. I urge you to take a stand against tyranny and vote no on any legislation that would hinder our rights as free citizens in a free country. Thank you

Kim Settle

Simi Valley